RURAL CITY LIVING

16 April 2025

Innvex Ltd

29 Bowler Avenue, Gore 9710
PO Box 8, Gore 9740

Phone 03 209 0330
Email infol[dgoredc.govt.nz
www.goredc.govt.nz

Dear [N,

Thank you for your request for information under the Local Government Official Information and
Meetings Act, received by the Gore District Council on 3 April 2025. You asked for the following:

1. The Name of each landfill/dump/tip (regardless of open or closed)

2. The physical address of that facility

3. The Lattitude and Longitude for the facility as a point (or polygon if the GIS team already
have that)

4. Current status of the facility (Active, Closed, or other statuses)

5. What Resource consents you hold are related to the facility?

6. The Size in hectares of the facility

The Gore District Council has four landfills that are currently under a Resource Consent. All four of
these landfills are closed, however two of the sites, at Gore and Mataura, are still operating as
transfer stations with the waste ultimately going to the Southland Landfill at AB Lime.

Table 1: Landfills within the Gore Distict Council area.

Landfill Address Status Resource Consents

Gore landfill 24 Toronto Street Transfer station 94463
Gore 20233557
Map ref Gore - F45 20242517
973:489

Mataura Landfill 25 Albion St Mataura | Transfer station 94465
Map Ref Mataura 200414
F46: 899:374

Waikaka Landfill Matheson Rd Closed 94466
Waikaka
Map Ref Waikaka
F45:011:683

Pukerau Landfill Landslip Valley Rd Closed 94464
Pukerau
Map Ref Pukerau
F45:084:498

The shapefiles for the GIS component of your request are attached.



If you are unsatisfied with the response, you are entitled to lodge a complaint with the Office of the
Ombudsmen. You can find more information on its website www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact me on 03 209-0330.

Yours sincerely

Jason Domigan
General Manager Critical Services





